
Klondike 2025
Battle of the Districts

(Casco Bay vs York)

Howdy Patrol Leaders,

It’s that time of year to prepare ourselves for the Klondike Derby. This year

the word is out that there be gold in the fields of Saco. Casco Bay and York

Districts both caught wind of the news and are looking to stake a claim. It’s been

said that the Saco gold rush will have more gold than Klondike’s past. Join us on

February 1st 2025, at the Saco recreation fields to help represent your District and

earn your score of gold.

It will take the most prepared and vigilant patrols in this unforgiving land,

as you can only take what can fit in your Scout-powered sled. Make sure

everything is secure; Knot checking could cost you. Chickens don’t fare well out

there, and water and food are sparse. The terrain is unforgiving, and the trails

hard to navigate, you may have to forage your own route. Getting lost in these

lands will cost you. There’s not much protection from the wind and snow drifts so

be prepared for the weather. You’re competing as patrols but you’re also bringing

home the gold for your District. So train hard, practice your skills and bring your

tomes of knowledge. Knowing your competition as well as you know yourself

could be worth its weight in gold. As always, teamwork is paramount.

So ready your patrol and meet us in Saco on February 1st for a Klondike gold

rush like none other.

See you there

Klondike Petes

Jed Cobb, York District

Joan Dollarhite, Casco Bay District


